## **CLARIFICATION LETTER**

These following statements were made in front of more than 2,000 witnesses at the general community meeting held at San Jose Unified Event Center on Dec. 9<sup>th</sup>, 2007:

I am Mr. Tony Dinh, the president of Tay Son Binh Dinh Friendship association, I would to clarify these facts.

During a meeting (taken place around August or September, I don't quite remember) with the presence of 7-8 people from different friendship associations, we were asked to sign New Saigon petition that was already typed up with our names and our associations

However, after that Councilmember Madison Nguyen exploited this petition to claim that the name New Saigon had endorsements from the Tay Son Binh Dinh friendship association. That is not truth.

I would like to clarify that I only signed that petition as individual only, because I never called for a meeting within the association to discuss this endorsement.

Tony Dinh,	
President of Tay Son Binh Dinh Friendship association	

## THƯ MINH XÁC

Trước sự hiện diện của hơn hai ngàn đồng hương tại San Jose Unified Event ngày 9-12-2007.

Tôi là Tony Đinh, Hội Trưởng Hội Ái Hữu Tây Sơn Bình Định xin minh xác việc sau đây:

Trong một buổi họp (vào khoảng tháng 8 hoặc 9 tôi không nhớ rõ) có sự hiện diện của bảy tám người trong các hội Ái Hữu, đã có người đưa ra một bảng kiến nghị tên New Saigon với danh sách tên và các hội đoàn đã được đánh máy sẵn và kêu anh em chỉ ký tên vào mà thôi.

Tuy nhiên sau này cô Madison đã dựa vào (lợi dụng) Bản Kiến Nghị để nói rằng có sự ủng hộ tên New Saigon của Hội Ái Hữu Tây Sơn Bình Định. Điều đó không đúng sự thật.

Tôi xin minh xác rằng tôi chỉ ký tên với tư cách cá nhân mà thôi, vì tôi chưa bao giờ triệu tập cuộc họp của hội AHTSBĐ để bàn về vấn đề đặt tên này.

Tony Đinh Hội Trưởng Hội Ái Hữu Tây Sơn Bình Định